
          Caribbean-American For Community Involvement in Florida, Inc. 

Our mission is to enhance, maintain and sustain the quality of life for the  

community consistent with the culture and traditions of our diverse ancestral heritage. 
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE (cont’d) 
 

GET WELL TO:  

Gloria Edwards,  

Lloyd “Chef G” Grant 
Henworth Ferguson, Alfred Nelson, 

Livingston Weathers  

CONDOLENCES TO: 

OG and Maxine Smith 
on the loss of her mother 

Please Let Us Know… 
Please contact one of our Sunshine 
Committee members if you are ill, know 
of anyone who is ill or would like to share 
any   condolences and would like it to be 
announced in the newsletter:  

Elet Cyris, Chair ....... 561.791.9087  
Paul Baker ............... 561.784.0067 

Samuel Baxter ......... 561.798.2864 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

I would like to take this opportunity to wish 
everyone a healthy, productive and rewarding 
year. We are excited and ready to go forward 
into our 30th year as an organization. 
Welcome to three new Directors to CAFCI’s 
Leadership team: Diana Bishop-McIntosh - 
Treasurer, Doreen Baker - Recording 
Secretary and Audrey Smith - Corresponding 
Secretary.  Thanks to all returning Directors:  
Genieve White - First Vice President, Rhonda 
Ferrin-Davis - Second Vice President and 
Directors: Pamela Fraser, Winsom Genus-
Martin and Carolyn Hmara. Special thanks to 
outgoing Directors: Charmaine Henry, Alvin 
Nembhard and Barbara Walker. We 
appreciate your contributions, skills and the 
many other attributes you brought to the 
Board. Thanks to the Nominations Committee 
Chair, Dr. Cedric Lynch and members 
Lawrence Logan and Samuel Baxter for 
recruiting new board members and guiding us 
through the election process.  Your 
professionalism is truly appreciated.  
 
Toys for Tots: Thanks to Lauriston Simms, 
Rhonda Ferrin-Davis, Yvonne Wright along 
with Eileen Armstrong and Barbara Gordon 
from Grace Episcopal Church and the rest of 
the team for making the Toys for Tots drive a 
success. Thanks to Sandra Gordon for the 
additional toys she obtained for CAFCI’s toy 
drive.  Additional toys and food packages 
were also given to CAFCI by Grace Episcopal 
Church as part of our toy drive.  The toys were 
delivered to Wesleyan Community Holiness 
Church in Belle Glade. Additionally, boxes of 
food, whole turkeys and chickens were 
delivered to several needy families in Belle 
Glade.   Your donations made a lot of kids and 
adults happy this past Christmas.  
 
 
 
 
Continued on page 2  
 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
OFFICERS 

President....................................... Dennis Wright 
1st Vice President ......................... Genieve White 
2nd Vice President .............. Rhonda Ferrin-Davis 
Treasurer ....................... Diana Bishop-McIntosh 
Recording Secretary ..................... Doreen Baker 
Corresponding Secretary ............... Audrey Smith 

DIRECTORS 
Pamela Fraser  Winsom Genus-Martin 

Carolyn Hmara 
 

NEWSLETTER COMMITTEE 
Sandra Gordon  Lascelles Harris  

Lawrence Logan  Shirley Morrison  
Junette Powell  Barbara Walker  Thalia White 

 
 COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSONS 

Alliance ........................................... Genieve White 
Annual Friendship Ball ..................... Dennis Wright 
Budget ............................................ Radcliffe Brown  
Bylaws ............................................ Barbara Walker 
CAFCI Home .................................. Radcliffe Brown 
Cultural ..................................................... Elet Cyris 
Finance ........................................... Genieve White 
Food .............................................. Alvin Nembhard 
Grants ............................................ Barbara Walker 
Historian/Protocol ................... Rhonda Ferrin-Davis 
Newsletter ............... Junette Powell & Thalia White 
Membership .................................... Pamela Fraser 
Parliamentarian ........................ Nadine White-Boyd 
Picnic .......................................... To be determined 
Program ................................. Rhonda Ferrin-Davis 
Relay for Life ....................................... Nova Brown 
Student Assistance Program ........... Junette Powell 
 .............................................. & Nadine White-Boyd 
Sunshine .................................................. Elet Cyris 
Talent Show . Junette Powell & Nadine White-Boyd 
Toys for Tots ................................ Lauriston Simms 
Venue/Reservations ..................... Lawrence Logan 
Ferrin Memorial Scholarship Fund .. Genieve White 
Website .......................................... Radcliffe Brown 
Youth ...................................... Rhonda Ferrin-Davis 

CONTACT US  
Caribbean-American For Community Involvement. 

675 Royal Palm Beach Boulevard • Suite #134 
Royal Palm Beach, FL 33411 

561.790.4002 
cafci@bellsouth.net  www.cafcipbc.org 

facebook.com/cafcipbc 

Board meetings - 4th Thursday of the month  
See back page for calendar of events. 

 

 

 
 

JANUARY 16 -31 

Herbert Chambers  16 

Berman Patterson  18 

Kareem Ali              19 

Loraine Cargill         21 

FEBRUARY 1 - 15 

V. Alvin Nembhard     02 

Yvonne Lawrence      04 

Yvonne Richardson   06 

Patrick McLaughlin    08 

Yvonne Wright           08 

Sandra A. Gordon       13 

Radcliffe Brown         14 
 

Welcome New Member 
MARJORIE MENDEZ 

mailto:cafci@bellsouth.net
http://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://4hhr.net/wp-content/uploads/2015/01/Happy-Birthday-Vector-m2.jpg&imgrefurl=http://4hhr.net/happy-birthday/happy-birthday-vector/&h=543&w=810&tbnid=RWz_N7fsv8KzdM:&zoom=1&docid=S9fK1w1TxCdJdM&ei=hrvcVKKfHMSvggSGj4HQDg&tbm=isch&ved=0CCIQMygaMBo49AM


  
PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE (continued) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New Year’s Eve Celebration:  Thanks to all members of the 
New Year’s Eve Committee: Cynthia Beckles, Winsom Genus-
Martin, Charmaine Henry, Lawrence Logan, Alvin Nembhard, 
Junette Powell, Audrey Smith and Genieve White for putting 
together this year’s celebration. Special thanks to Yvonne 
Wright for help with decorations and setup and also to Rhonda 
Ferrin-Davis and Pam Fraser. New Year’s Eve is always a 
difficult time to get people to come out and celebrate but the 
party was fun, and everyone enjoyed the food and 
entertainment. Thanks to all our members, friends and 
supporters who came out to celebrate with us. 
 
General Membership Meeting:  Please plan to attend our next 
General Membership Meeting on January 12th when the new 
Board will be sworn in by the Honorable Fred Pinto, Mayor of 
Royal Palm Beach. We are looking forward to another exciting 
year at CAFCI. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Thirty Year Celebration:  We are planning several activities to 
celebrate our significant milestone of thirty years of serving the 
community.  Last year was a challenging one, but we look 
forward with hope and great expectations to the next 30 years 
and beyond.  Thanks to all who have contributed in various 
ways to make our organization a success. We will need your 
support even more this year.  We are looking for individuals to 
serve on our thirty-year Celebration Committee and our Annual 
Ball Committee. We plan to make these events special, 
therefore, we need the services and input from everyone. 
 
Dennis Wright, President 
 

GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING 
Saturday, January 12, 2019 at 7 pm 

Royal Palm Beach Recreation Center, Room C  
100 Sweet Bay Lane, Royal Palm Beach, FL  33411 

January’s General membership meeting will be dedicated to swearing 

in CAFCI’s Board of Directors by Honorable Frederick Pinto, Mayor of 

Royal Palm Beach.  Please make every effort to come and show your 

support for CAFCI’s new Board of Directors. 

DIRECTIONS:  
From Okeechobee Blvd: Westbound on Okeechobee Blvd., make a left on RPB 
Blvd, make a right on Sparrow Drive (across from Veteran’s Park), past 
Crestwood Middle School and left into RPB Recreation Center  
From Southern Blvd. Westbound on Southern Blvd., cross over RPB Blvd, 
make a right on Crestwood Blvd, make a right on Sparrow Dr., make a right on 
Sweet Bay Ln. RPB Recreation Center on right. 

 

HOME OF OUR OWN FUNDRAISER 
Saturday, January 19, 2019 at 4 pm 

Camp Davis, 2131 F Road, Loxahatchee, FL 33470 
The Ferrin Scholarship Fund Committee hosts a “Backyard BBQ and 

Games Night.”  $15 includes meal and games; take-away containers 

available if you are unable to stay.  For tickets or more information, 

contact Rhonda Ferrin-Davis at 561.685.9836, Lauriston Simms at 

561.719.0263 or Genieve White at 561.876.4151.  Please come out 

and support this event. 

 

MARTIN LUTHER KING JR. CELEBRATION 
Monday, January 21, 2019 at 8:30 am 

Royal Palm Beach Cultural Center 

151 Civic Center Way, Royal Palm Beach, FL 33411 

CAFCI and the Village of Royal Palm Beach will host its 17th annual Dr. 
Martin Luther King, Jr. celebration.  There will be a continental 
breakfast from 8:30 am to 9:30 am followed by an amazing program 
with an array of talents from 10 am until noon.  As usual the event is 
free.  Please visit CAFCI’s website (www.cafcipbc.org) for additional 
details as well the flyer elsewhere in this issue. 

 

RELAY FOR LIFE  
Saturday, March 30, 2019 from 3 pm to 11 pm 

South Florida Fairgrounds 

The Relay for Life of Western Palm Beach event will be at the South 
Florida Fairgrounds. This year’s theme is “Get Your Heart in the Game.” 
CAFCI’s game choice is dominoes. Save the date and stay tuned for 
further information in the coming issues of the newsletter, at the 
monthly meetings and on CAFCI’s website.  

I encourage you to set a personal goal for how much money you would 
like to collect and start thinking about all your friends and family who 
can help you reach your goal. We would like to meet or exceed last 
year’s team goal of $3,000. You can access the CAFCI Relay For Life 
web page at http://main.acsevents.org/goto/cafcirelay or the events 
page on the CAFCI web site https://www.cafcipbc.org/events. From the 
CAFCI Relay web page you can make a donation or join our team to 
solicit donations from friends and family. 

Submitted by  
Nova Brown, Relay for Life Chair 

 

 
Toys for Tots  

 
2019 Board Members 



A         For C.A.F.C.I. 
Save the Date, Saturday, January 19th at 4pm, for the next Home Of Our Own fundraiser, hosted by the Vivian 
and Adrienne Ferrin Memorial Scholarship Fund (VAFMSF) Committee at Camp Davis. 
 
Unfortunately there are not any updates on new locations. However, we are still 
looking for and investigating opportunities. We are looking in the area bounded 
on the north by Orange Boulevard, Jog Road to the East, Lake Worth Road to 
the South and Seminole Pratt Whitney to the west. 
 

You can assist in the effort to find a home for CAFCI by putting on an event or 
promote an activity to raise funds. Just send an email to cafci@bellsouth.net, 
radcliffewoody@aol.com or call 561.791.4002. To share your ideas, 
information on available property, land or facilities, contact Radcliffe 
“Woody” Brown at 561.791.3344, or send an email to 
radcliffewoody@aol.com. 
 
Participation in the Home of Our Own project is available through the Buy-A-Brick program. Visit the web 
page at www.cafcipbc.org and click on the “Home of Our Own” tab or call Radcliffe “Woody” Brown at 
561.791.3344 for more information. We have made it easier to participate in the program by facilitating 
monthly payments to purchase a brick. Monthly payments of $50 for a $1,000 brick and $150 for a $3,000 
brick are available. 

 

  

 

 

 



  

 



 

  

Greetings CAFCI Family, 

2018 was a good year with the following completed events: Martin Luther King’s Celebration, Relay for Life, Annual 
Picnic, Student Assistance Program, Membership Appreciation Night, Annual Friendship Ball, International Games 
Night, Lake Worth Cruise, Home of Our Own Event and election of new officers to the Board. Thanks to the 
members of each committee who worked to make CAFCI proud. We look forward to a more challenging and 
eventful year as we work harder for great success. 

We welcome new members: Kenasha Dixon, Imelda Bullock and Marjorie Mendez.  

CAFCI is always looking for new members, and we are looking forward to your help in doing so. 
 
Contact Persons for new membership are:  

Chair – Pamela Fraser: 561.506.2348 
Cindy Beckles: 479.305.8002 Nova Brown: 561.329.4352  Charmaine Henry: 561.255.0827 
Alvin Nembhard: 561.333.8891 Audrey Smith: 561.601.8856 cafci@bellsouth.net 
 
The following exciting events have been planned for 2019:  

Bright Line – We are looking forward to having a great time on our trip to Miami.  As soon as more information 
is available, it will be passed on. 

Bowling – This will take place in June.  

Membership Appreciation Night – This will be scheduled in August. The date will be announced at a later 
time, so keep that in mind.  

Mark your calendars for our next Home of Our Own Event on January 19, 2019. Hope to see you there! 
 
Submitted by  
Audrey Smith 
Membership Recruitment and Retention Committee 

 
Quote of the Month 

“Success isn’t all about greatness. It’s about consistency. Consistent hard work leads to success.”  
- Dwayne Johnson 

 

CAFCI MEMBERSHIP CORNER 

“CAFCI AND ITS MEMBERSHIP, TOGETHER WE SOAR” 
 

CAFCI’S VALUES STATEMENT:  
Caribbean American for Community Involvement acknowledges and honors the fundamental value and dignity of all individuals and 
pledges itself to creating and maintaining an environment that respects diverse traditions, heritages, and experiences. We believe in 
giving a voice to all people and respecting all people regardless of ethnicity or socio-economic background. 

We support the participation in and promotion of events that lead to respect and mutual understanding among the various cultural, ethnic 
and socio-economic groups in our community. We believe in promoting honesty and integrity by being transparent in all our dealings, 
having fun and fellowship with each other while volunteering and caring for the young and elderly and helping those in need. 

DISCLAIMER: The views and opinions expressed in this Newsletter are not necessarily the views and opinions of CAFCI’s members 
and/or the Newsletter Committee members. 

CAFCI MEMBERS………If you would like to share any accomplishments of close relatives (e.g. child, grandchild, niece and/or 
nephew) with your CAFCI Family in the “Our Children Are Our Future” section of the NEWS, please provide the information to Paul Baker 
(email: ujama4@aol.com or phone 784-0067).  If there is any other information you would like to be included in the NEWS, please submit 
information to Junette Powell (junettep56@gmail.com). 

IMPORTANT: Include “CAFCI NEWS” in the subject line when sending e-mails. Inclusion of articles submitted will be at the discretion of 
the Newsletter Committee and based on space availability. 

 
 

mailto:cafci@bellsouth.net


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

AROUND TOWN……. 

KRAVIS CENTER GROUPS:   
If you would like to join the CAFCI group to see performances from December 2018 through May 2019 at the Kravis Center for the Performing Arts, 
please contact Genieve White at 561.876.4161 or gen_white@msn.com or Junette Powell at 561.346.2353 with the name of the performance you would 
like to attend along with preferred seating section. Visit the Kravis Center website (kravis.org) for a full calendar of performances and pricing.   
To date, groups have been booked for the following: 

 Gospel Gala featuring Damien Sneed with appearance by The Ebony Chorale – Friday, February 1 at 7 pm 

 
Sunday, January 20 at 4 pm: Tropical Cooler Fest will be staged at Bicentennial park at the Riviera Beach Marina, 190 E. 13 th Street, Riviera Beach, 
FL  33404.  For tickets, go to www.tropicalcoolerfest.com. 
 
Saturday, January 26 from 5 pm to 9 pm: Food Truck Night in West Palm Beach with a variety of food trucks for everyone to enjoy in the parking lot of 
Brandsmart USA, Palm Beach Lakes Boulevard, 751 Executive Center Dr., West Palm Beach, FL 33401.  Island Boyz Conch Shack food truck night with 
Jamaican cuisine, Bahamian cuisine, shaved ice, seafood, Vegan food, delicious wings, BBQ and many more. 
 
Friday, February 22 to Sunday, February 24: Join the American China Chamber of Commerce for a celebration of Asian culture including dance, music, 
food, martial arts, performances, tea ceremony, vendors and fun for the entire family!  For more information, visit www.asianculturalfest.com or contact 
Wanda Buskirk at 561.290.7142. 
 

OUR CHILDREN ARE OUR FUTURE 
 

MESSAGES FROM 2018 SAF AWARD RECIPIENTS 

December 7, 2018  

Hi Mrs White-Boyd! This is Leevens Cherisma recipient of the Santa Maria family scholarship. My first semester at FSU 

has been great so far. I did well academically grades are not final yet, I'm getting ready for finals next week. So far, I have 

done about 60 hours of community service hours, I participated in many activities on campus, I also became the social chair 

of TradehouseFSU one of the organization on campus. I look forward to another great semester!  

– Leevens Cherisma 

 

December 10, 2018 

Good evening! I finished my first semester of college with a 4.0 and have enjoyed my time at the University of Florida. This 

semester, I tutored at an elementary school and volunteered at a local child advocacy center. I will continue to volunteer at 

these organizations next semester, but I plan to get more involved in campus clubs like the minority law group and Creole 

club. I am also working on applications for leadership positions and internships. I will update you again once my plans are 

finalized and I finish my first year of college. Enjoy the holidays :) 

 – Mindjina Courage 

 

December 18, 2018 

Hi Mrs.Nadine White-Boyd, This is Maniuka Valliere, one of the 2018 CAFCI scholarship recipients. How's everything and 

you? I just wanted to give you an update on my progress in school. My first summer and fall semester at Florida Atlantic 

University went very well. At first, the workload seemed a lot and stressful to handle but I got used to it after a couple 

weeks. Ivan's advice really helped, I learned to manage my time better and wisely. Also, going to my professor's office hours 

helped as well. Most importantly, CAFCI has helped me get one step closer to my goals during these past two semesters of 

college. Thank you once again for investing your money in me and believing in me as well.  

– Best, Maniuka Valliere 

 

STUDENT ASSISTANCE AWARD CEREMONY 
Date:  May 4, 2019 at 6 pm 

Venue:  Village Golf Club, 122 Country Club Dr, RPB 

APPLICATION: The application for CAFCI Student Assistance is included in this newsletter and on CAFCI’s website, www.cafcipbc.org.  

Please encourage Palm Beach County High School seniors who will be graduating and pursuing a college degree to apply for the award.   

DONATION: To donate to the Student Assistance Fund and/or sponsor an award recipient, please contact Nadine White-Boyd at 

561.351.6895; Junette Powell at 561.346.2353; or donate on CAFCI’s website at www.cafcipbc.org.  

 

http://www.cafcipbc.org/
http://www.cafcipbc.org/


  



 



 



 



  

  

  

 

What an awesome New Year’s Eve celebration with members and friends ringing in the new year with 
good food, good music and camaraderie at the newly renovated Cultural Center in Royal Palm Beach.  
The cultural center was beautifully decorated with a Black and Gold theme and a lot of the guests 
came dressed the part with their lovely Black and Gold outfits.  DJ Mighty Mike had the crowd 
rocking while they brought in the New Year with a champagne toast, celebrating each other.  The party 
continued until 2:00 am with the crowd begging for more music.  Mark your calendar for next year. 
 

   

 

 

 



 

 
CAFCI 
675 Royal Palm Beach Boulevard  
Suite #134  

Royal Palm Beach, FL 33411 

 
 

MARK YOUR CALENDAR  
CAFCI’S EVENTS 

Dates are subject to change. Please check the current issue of the NEWS and the website. 

Saturday, January 12: General Membership “Swearing-In” Meeting, 7 pm, RPB Recreation Ctr, Room C, 100 Sweet Bay Lane 

Saturday, January 19: Ferrin Scholarship Fund Committee “Home Of Our Own” Fundraiser, 4pm, Camp Davis, Loxahatchee 

Monday, January 21: Dr. Martin Luther King Day Celebration, 8:30 am, Royal Palm Beach Cultural Center 

Saturday, February 9: General Membership Meeting, 7 pm, RPB Recreation Ctr, Room C, 100 Sweet Bay Lane 

Saturday, March 9: General Membership Meeting, 7 pm, RPB Recreation Ctr, Room C, 100 Sweet Bay Lane 

Saturday, March 30: Relay for Life, 3 pm, South Florida Fairgrounds 

Saturday, April 13: General Membership Meeting, 7 pm, RPB Recreation Ctr, Room C, 100 Sweet Bay Lane 

Sunday, April 14: Ferrin Memorial Scholarship Fund “Divine Wine and High Tea, 3 pm, Original Wellington Mall 

April 21: Annual Picnic, 1 pm, Micanopy Pavilion, Okeeheelee Park 

Saturday, May 4: Student Assistance Awards Ceremony, 6 pm, Village Golf Club, Royal Palm Beach 

Saturday, May 11: Cultural Diversity Day, Commons Park, Royal Palm Beach 

Saturday, June 8: General Membership Meeting, 7 pm, RPB Recreation Ctr, Room C, 100 Sweet Bay Lane, 

Saturday, July 13: General Membership Meeting, 7 pm, RPB Recreation Ctr, Room C, 100 Sweet Bay Lane 

Saturday, August 10: General Membership Meeting, 7 pm, RPB Recreation Ctr, Room C, 100 Sweet Bay Lane  

Saturday, September 14: General Membership Meeting, 7 pm, RPB Recreation Ctr, Room C, 100 Sweet Bay Lane 

SAVE THE DATE!!! 
Saturday, September 21, 2019 

CAFCI’S 30TH ANNUAL FRIENDSHIP BALL 

Saturday, October 12: General Membership Meeting, 7 pm, RPB Recreation Ctr, Room C, 100 Sweet Bay Lane 

Saturday, November 9: General Membership Meeting, 7 pm, RPB Recreation Ctr, Room C, 100 Sweet Bay Lane 

Saturday, December 14: General Membership Meeting ~ Toys for Tots/Pot Luck, 7 pm, RPB Recreation Ctr, Room C, 100 Sweet Bay Lane 

Tuesday, December 31: New Year’s Eve Gala, 8 pm, Location to be announced 

 

2019 MEMBERSHIP DUES 
(Single - $60  Couple - $100) 

Submit your membership dues online at www.cafcipbc.org OR  

Mail to CAFCI Attention: Lawrence Logan, 1030 Royal Palm Beach Blvd., Box 11, Royal Palm Beach, FL 33411 

 


